
 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Intersection & Road Closure  

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
As part of the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project that will improve safety for motorists and pedestrians, the 
intersection at S. Delaware and 31st Avenue, as well as a portion of the road south towards Pacific Blvd., will be 
closed on Saturday, October 6 from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. to complete a storm drain connection.  
 
Please note PG&E crews are also relocating pipeline, requiring a road closure on Pacific Blvd. from S. Delaware 
to the Hillsdale Blvd. on-ramp. This closure is 24 hours a day, 7 days a week until late October (please see map).  
Thank you for your patience during this important safety improvement project.  
 
The 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project will raise the tracks and slightly lower the road (grade separate) at 
E. 25th Avenue in San Mateo. Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is implementing the project 
to improve safety for both motorists and pedestrians, and to reduce traffic congestion and horn noise. In 
addition, the project will complete east-west street connections at 28th and 31st Avenues and build a new 
elevated Hillsdale Station with updated amenities at E. 28th Avenue. Caltrain offers a weekly notice for those 
interested in the latest construction activities. To sign-up for the weekly construction notice or for more 
information visit www.caltrain.com/25thGS. For questions about the project, please call the Caltrain 
Construction Hotline at 650.508.7726 or email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com.         
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